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Thank you, Chair Thompson and members of the Committee, for allowing me to appear here today
to present testimony in support of House Bill 2214 (HB 2214). I am Peter O’Rourke, President of the
National Association for Veteran Rights (NAVR), the former Acting Secretary of the U.S. Department
of Veterans Affairs (VA) under President Trump, and VA Chief of Staff. I am also a Veteran and bring
firsthand knowledge of the systemic challenges our nation’s Veterans face when navigating the complex
disability claims process. NAVR is a national trade association dedicated to advocating for the rights of
service-disabled Veterans and promoting ethical, transparent business practices among organizations

that serve them.

HB 2214 establishes clear, ethical guidelines for those advising Veterans on benefits matters. This bill
addresses the urgent need for accountability, transparency, and safeguards to protect our Veterans from

predatory practices and ensure that those serving them meet the highest standards of integrity.

The provisions outlined in this bill are essential to protecting Veterans’ sensitive information and
ensuring ethical practices. As someone who has served at the highest levels of the Department of
Veterans Affairs, I know how vulnerable Veterans can be when navigating the benefits process. Many
Veterans are unfamiliar with the complex system and rely on assistance from third-party advisors.
While several organizations act cthically, bad actors exploit Veterans’ trust, leaving them vulnerable to
identity theft, financial harm, and inadequate representation. This bill directly addresses these risks by

instituting commonsense protections.

It’s also important to emphasize that this legislation does not restrict Veterans’ ability to choose their
advocates. Instead, it raises the bar for those serving them by establishing ethical and professional

standards. NAVR fully supports these measures, as they align with our mission to promote



transparency, ethical practices, and the highest levels of professionalism in services provided to

Veterans.

In conclusion, HB 2214 represents a significant step forward in protecting those who have served our
country. On behalf of NAVR and the millions of Veterans we represent, I urge you to support this bill

and ensure its swift passage.

Thank you for your time and your commitment to the well-being of Kansas Veterans.

Sincerely,

The Honorable Peter #)’Rourk

President
National Association for Veteran Rights (NAVR) .
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